American Township Trustees	
	April 12,  2021


The American Township Trustees met in regular session with the following members present:    Paul Basinger, Lynn Mohler and Larry Vandemark.

Motion by Trustee Basinger second by Trustee Vandemark to approve the minutes of the regular meeting of March 29, 2021.  Roll call, all yes.

Motion by Trustee Vandemark second by Trustee Mohler to approve the payment of the warrants as presented by the Fiscal Officer.  Roll call, all yes.

The Fiscal Officer presented Cash Reconciliation, Appropriation Status, Revenue Status, and Cash Summary By Fund reports for the month of March.   Motion by Trustee Vandemark second by Trustee Mohler to accept the reports as presented.  Roll call, all yes.  

Fiscal Officer Overholt reported that the official certificate of estimated resources was approved by the budget commission and we are now ready to pass permanent appropriations for 2021 in the amount of $9,952,041.59

Motion by Trustee Vandemark second by Trustee Mohler to approve the permanent appropriations for 2021 in the amount of $9,952,041.59. Roll call, all yes.

Road Superintendent Holmes stated the preliminary cost for the Road Program for 2021 at $363,387.63.

Motion by Trustee Vandemark second by Trustee Mohler to accept the preliminary amount of $363,387.63 for the 2021 Road Program. Roll call, all yes. 

Code Enforcer Brickner reported the activity log for the month of March. He also stated that the zoning commission is going to finalize wording for the solar farms for the updated policy handbook.

Chief Hadding reported on the activity log of March for the fire department. 

Motion by Trustee Basinger second by Trustee Mohler to go into executive session following the conclusion of the meeting for employee compensation. Roll call, all yes. 

The regular meeting was postponed for executive session for employee compensation.

The regular meeting was resumed.

Motion by Trustee Basinger second by Trustee Vandemark to increase Chief Matt Redick’s pay by $4/hr or $160 per week effective 4/12/21 until his retirement July 31, 20201. Roll call, all yes

Motion by Trustee Vandemark second by Trustee Mohler to increase part time road department employee Brien Helmig to $12/hr effective 44/12/21. Roll call, all yes.

Motion by trustee Basinger second by Trustee Mohler to continue to employee Tyler Carter as summer help for the road department at increase of $.50/hr above his 2020 hourly rate. Roll call, all yes. 
					
Motion by Trustee Basinger second by Trustee Mohler to adjourn.  Roll call, all yes.

Sincerely,


Brady Overholt, Fiscal Officer                                     Paul Basinger, Chairman

